[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Parents,
This is a final reminder that our Dry Carnival will be held on Tuesday 10 November on Hamer Oval, which is located at the main Duncraig school campus. The carnival will start at 8.50am and will involve all children Pre-primary through to Year 2.
For the day:
Your child will have numbers written onto their hand on Monday by their class teacher. The number on the back of their hand is their group number. Please do not wash these off.
When you come to Hamer Oval on Tuesday morning find your group leader/ group number – they will be in the tents at the end of the running tracks. Look for your group number and basket.
Put bags inside the tent & water bottles in provided group baskets.
At 8.45am we will gather at the limestone steps for an aerobic warm-up.
PLEASE DELIVER YOUR CHILD AND SIGN THEM IN WITH THEIR GROUP LEADER NO LATER THAN 8.40am. You are most welcome to help with the set up but you will need to stay with your child, as there will no be a staff member to supervise the children before 8.30am.
What to wear
 A coloured t-shirt to represent their house.
Trainers
Shorts
Apply aeroguard or something similar.
What to bring.
Hat
Full water bottle
Recess
Lunch
Schoolbag
PLEASE APPLY SUNSCREEN BEFORE YOUR CHILD COMES TO SCHOOL. There will be water and sunscreen available at the ground.

Parking will be available on the Primary oval off of Doveridge Drive. Please follow the signs.

At the end of the event your child will return to school by bus and a normal school day will resume. It is an expectation that all children remain at the sports carnival and participate in all events to develop teamwork and foster a house spirit.
We hope to see you there.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Mornement
ELC Physical Education Specialist.
